Red Hook Society for the Apprehension and Detention of Horse Thieves
Minutes from the 221st Annual Meeting – October 3, 2017
The 221st annual meeting was held for the first time in the Klose Family Barn on Echo Valley Road, Red Hook.  The event began at 6:00 pm with a prayer delivered by member Ed Moore.  The barn was decorated with fall flowers, round tables with linen tablecloths, and as gift for each attendee, a hand decorated horse sugar cookie.  It was a glorious Fall evening and the barn doors were open to the out of doors.  A wonderful buffet was served consisting of chicken, steak, eggplant rollatini, roasted potatoes, steamed vegetables, and Caesar salad.  A tray of delicious baked goods was served to each table from Annabell’s the new bakery in the Village.  The 50 members and guests very much enjoyed the delightful meal.   
The Historical Committee of the Society gave a Powerpoint presentation summarizing the early history of the Society.  It featured the original by laws developed in 1796 and the various amendments made over time.  The presentation shed light on the number of horses stolen over the history of the Society (14), horses recovered (2), and thieves apprehended (1), as well as many interesting facts including locations of the meetings, and some humorous facts as well.  The presentation included many historical photos of Red Hook residents with their horses.  The historical review of the Society along with the authentic venue created a warm, party like atmosphere and spirits were high.   
The Business Meeting was opened by President Todd Baright at around 7:45 PM, followed by a Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Secretary Trilby Sieverding, read the 2016 Annual Meeting Minutes which had been prepared by 2016 Secretary Pro Tem, Linda Keeling.  Joes Bahnatka made a motion to accept the meeting minutes and Paul Laibach seconded, all were in favor.  
Committee reports began with the report by the Scholarship Committee Chair, Lenore Maroney.  In 2017, for the first time, two scholarships of $500 each had been awarded by the Society.  The first to Amber Sundheimer who will be attending SUNY Cobleskill in a four-year program in large animal husbandry.  Ms. Sundheimer plans to go on to veterinary school.   The second scholarship was awarded to Erica Wilkerson who will be attending SUNY Delphi, pursuing a degree as a Veterinary Technician, focusing on radiology and acupuncture.  
The Program Committee co-chairs Ronnie Jones and Dolly Krieger agreed to continue in place for the coming year.  The members of the Society were encouraged to share any ideas that may have for future guest speakers. 

The Nominating Committee, consisting of Diana Thorley and Lenore Maroney, agreed to continue on the committee for the coming year.  
The other Society Board members, President, Secretary, Dues Collector, and Treasurer agreed to remain in those positions for the next year.  There were no nominations from the floor, and Chris Klose made a motion to accept the continuance of the board and committee members.  Joe Bahnatka seconded the motion, all were in favor.  

Nine new members joined the Society at the meeting.  Kip and Beverly Walsh who were members 35 years ago, were welcomed back.   Jean DiMarco, who was guest speaker from the Landsman Kill Trail Assn. in 2016 joined.  Linda and Jay Greenblatt, shared that they had always thought the Horse Thieves was a” secret society”.  Elijah Bender, who currently owns the Heermance Farm where 25 of the Society’s first 28 meetings were held.  Darren Forbes joined.  Diane Banks Moore.  Jeannette and Dennis Nestel.  Kenny Migliorelli told the story of how his grandfathered farmed with a horse in the Bronx in the 1930’s.  A motion was made by Dan/Don _____________ to accept the new members, seconded by Andy Imperati, with all in favor. 

The Treasurer’s Report was read by Paul Laibach showing a balance of $3,101.34 as of August 31st a copy of the statement from Rhinebeck Bank was provided.  Ronnie Jones made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as read, Joe Bahnatka seconded, and all were in favor.
Paul Laibach made an announcement that he had recently discovered original Society records and ledgers in the belongings of his father (the former Treasurer) and former member Jane Knobloch, who had owned a realty office, whose contents were stored in Paul’s barn after the office closed.  The original Journal of the Independent (Anti Horse Theft) Society of Lower Red Hook, which began in 1825 was displayed at the meeting, along with various papers, documents and old photos.  The records were turned over to Claudine Klose, Town Historian, for safekeeping and preservation by Historic Red Hook.  The Historical Committee of the Society will meet to review the records and will report back to the Society next year.  
The Secretary read a letter recently sent by President Emeritus, Albert Trezza, to The Dedham Anti Horse Theft Society, debunking their claim to be the oldest organization of it’s type in America.  Copies of the first 7 pages of the RHSADHT Journal, were included with the letter, proving our founding in 1796.  The letter also invited Dedham’s President Hanson to the Red Hook Society’s meeting in 2018.   
A show of hands confirmed that the change in venue to the Klose’s barn was a welcome change.

A motion was made by Lenore Maroney to award a scholarship in 2018, Chris Klose seconded, all were in favor.

President Todd Baright committed to have a Society logo created in 2018, which might be used to adorn apparel which for possible sale.  Juliet Harrison offered to sell apparel in her gallery with proceeds going back to the Society.  
Paul Laibach has pins from the 200th anniversary for sale at $25 each.  Reprints of the Society’s By Laws which had been reprinted by Al Trezza were all sold for $5 each.  

Chris Klose made a plea to members for old photos of horses and agriculture in Red Hook, as they are relatively scarce.

Elijah Bender made a motion to adjourn the 221st annual meeting, Dennis Nestel seconded, all were in favor.  The 221st annual meeting of the Society was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Secretary, Trilby Sieverding

